
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 

Date:  April 17, 2023 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Jeff Stauder 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee did not meet. 
 

School Update 
The school construction has picked up in the last couple weeks with the good weather. The 
exterior panels are being set and they should all be up in two weeks. The gym walls are up and 
structural steel is getting put on it. The gym roof is planned to be poured around the 1st week of 
May and then the gym floor. The project is estimated to be about a week behind schedule, 
which is good considering the cold wet spring we had. 
 

Gym Floor Refinish 
I have the gym floors scheduled to be refinished for the 14th and 15th of July. I have let Adam 
know and he has blocked those dates for the Jr. High and High School gyms to be closed for one 
week. Veterans flooring will be doing the work again this year. 
 

New Chiller 
The new chiller that we purchased last year has finally arrived and I am waiting on a date to 
install it. This unit will replace the small chiller that has not ran for a few years. 
 
Over the next few weeks, we will be getting ready for all the summer maintenance in and 
around the buildings. I will be sending out the google form for this work next week. 
 

 

Transportation 
 

I had a Driver back in to another vehicle while running his route. There were no injuries and 
there was minimal damage to our bus. The other vehicle had around $3000.00 in damage. I 
have filed the reports with the ROE and I have sent all the Documents to our insurance for the 
repairs to the other vehicle.  
 


